Ann Grace

From: June Lancarte

Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2012 11:57 AM

To: Ann Grace

Subject: Info for board meeting



Swimming info for board meeting:

Cameron Martinez qualified as a State finalist in two events at the recent State Swimming Meet. He finished Sixth in the state for the 200 IM, and set a new school record. In the 100 Butterfly, he missed a bronze medal by less than a third of a second. His Fourth-place time was also a new school record. Kira Schlosberg placed Ninth in the 200 IM, and set a new school record. Meredith Schlosberg finished 15th in the State in the Butterfly, and Connor Kennemer was 16th in the 50 Freestyle, setting a new school record. Congratulations to these State qualifiers and to the entire swim team for another great season!



Bobby Bragan Scholarship

Aledo Middle School eighth-grader Abigail Dean has been named a \$2,500 scholarship recipient by the board of the Bobby Bragan Youth Foundation. She was one of only 36 winners from a record number of 225 finalists that were selected from more than 36,000 students who competed for a BBYF scholarship this year.

A total of 37 scholarships will be awarded at the foundation's Scholarship Celebration on Sunday, April 15, at the University of Texas at Arlington. Abigail will redeem her prize upon high-school graduation and enrollment in college.

According to the foundation, this is most likely the students' first introduction to the scholarship process, and lets them know of the availability of funds that can assist in making college attendance a reality for those who are willing to work for it.

Bobby Bragan's dream, which drove him to establish the Bobby Bragan Youth Foundation 21 years ago, is best expressed in a statement recently made by BBYF board president, Michael Peck, "As the costs of higher education continue to rise, the need for financial assistance grows as well. By focusing attention on the availability of aid for merit at the middle-school level, we hope to inspire students to plan for higher education, dedicate themselves to work hard to reach that goal, and push them to seek out additional aid at an earlier stage in their lives."

FBLA President

AHS sophomore Riley Morrison was elected state president at the recent Future Business Leaders of America State Leadership Conference in Houston. He ran against two students from other parts of the state and received a majority of the voting delegates' votes. Riley served as Area 7 State Vice President last year, and his experience as a state officer made the difference in the election. He begins his term of office immediately and will serve until the state conference next spring in Dallas.

Congratulations to Riley and to his campaign manager, Zach Morrow, for a successful campaign and for stellar representation of Aledo High School!



From:

Steve Smith

Sent:

Friday, March 30, 2012 1:33 PM

To:

Ann Grace

Subject:

Academic Commendation

Mrs. Grace:

I would like to have the following young men recognized before the board at the next school board meeting if possible. All three maintained a 90+ average during the 3rd and 4th grading periods making them eligible to receive Academic All-District recognition.

Dylan Campbell Pierce Gentry Pat Patterson

I would like to attend the meeting and assist in any manner needed.

Thank you,





School Board Commendations Monday, April 16, 2012

We would like to recognize the following FFA Chapter members for their successful participation in the District 2 FFA Leadership Development Events. By placing 1st or 2nd they also qualified for the Area level of participation which encompasses 12 North Texas counties and includes over 120 FFA Chapters.

Competing on the Sr. Quiz team and placing 1st were:

Shelby Burney, Hannah George, Madi Wiesner, & Nicole Wright

Competing in the Jr. Creed speaking event and placing 2nd was: Kate DeShazo